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Staff Report
SUBJECT

Ten motions appointing members to the Citizens’ Elections Oversight Committee.
BACKGROUND
In Ordinances 14711 and 15157 the metropolitan King County council established citizens' election oversight committees to review the conduct of elections in King County, to identify problems, and to make recommendations. The members of those committees interviewed management and staff of the Elections Section of the Records, Elections, and Licensing Services Division, observed both primary and general elections, and prepared reports and recommendations addressing issues of concern about the elections process in King County. The committees expired by the terms of the ordinances that created them.
Because the work of the previous citizens’ election oversight committees was considered extremely valuable, the King County council decided that King County would benefit from having a citizens’ elections oversight committee on an ongoing basis. Therefore, in Ordinance 15453, the council established a new, 13-member citizens’ elections oversight committee and adopted criteria for membership on the committee. 
PROPOSED motions & amendments
Motions 2006-0415 through 2006-0424 confirm the appointments of the first ten members of the committee, eight of whom served on the last citizens’ election oversight committee. Brief biographies of the ten members are attached to this report as Attachment 19. Three additional members will remain to be appointed after the appointments of these ten are confirmed.
The initial members of the committee serve terms of staggered length (one, two, or three years), as specified in Ordinance 15453 and in the proposed motions appointing them (see copies attached to this report).
 The motions in their current form specify that the date on which each member’s term expires will be October 31 of the applicable year.
 Since these appointments will be acted upon on September 18, and to conform to the term lengths specified in Ordinance 15453, it is suggested that the motions be amended to specify that each member’s term will expire on the same day and month as the date of appointment—that is, on September 18, instead of October 31, of the applicable year. It is further suggested that, since the amendments are technical in nature and not controversial, the Committee of the Whole and the council take action upon the amendments and the motions as a group, rather than take up each amendment and motion individually.
attachments

1. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0415
2. Motion 2006-0415

3. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0416

4. Motion 2006-0416

5. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0417
6. Motion 2006-0417

7. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0418
8. Motion 2006-0418

9. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0419
10. Motion 2006-0419
11. Motion 2006-0420

12. Motion 2006-0421

13. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0422
14. Motion 2006-0422

15. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0423
16. Motion 2006-0423

17. Amendment A1 to Motion 2006-0424
18. Motion 2006-0424

19. Brief Member Biographies

� There are two exceptions: the ex officio, nonvoting representatives of the Office of the Secretary of State and the Washington State Association of County Auditors. The motions appointing those committee members (Motions 2006-0420 and 2006-0421) do not specify the date on which their terms expire, since they serve at the pleasure of the organizations they represent.





� Again, this excludes the two ex officio members.
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